

Meeting: Pavenham Parish Council
7th August at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Council Cllr. Thomas Beazley (TB)
Members in Cllr. David Smith (DS)
attendance: Cllr. Jon Abbott (JA) – late arrival
Cllr. Abbie Furr (AF)
Cllr. Katie Sharpe (KS)

Apologies Cllr. Sara Darlow (SD)
Received Cllr. Caroline O'Neill (CON) – non arrival

Borough Council Not required.
Member:

Clerk to the Rosemary Plum (RP)
Council:

Public CLOSED MEETING
Attendance

Welcome and Introductions

TB delegated Cllr. David Smith to chair the meeting and gave apologies for having to leave the meeting early.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from:

- Cllr. Sara Darlow

2. Declarations of Pecuniary & Non-pecuniary Interests

- Cllr. Thomas Beazley declared an interest in Items 4) NDP and 5) Felmersham & Radwell Action Group.

3. Open Forum (limited to 15 mins)

Nothing to report.

4. Felmersham & Radwell Action Group – Ratify Proposal

Reference: Planning Inspectorate APP/K0235/C/25/3367514: Land East side Pavenham Road, MK43 7EX Ref GLS:MA:062445.0001

PROPOSAL: Create a rule of 6 party, which would be led by the two parishes with the action group doing the work in the background on the basis that Pavenham Parish Council agree we should be party to the forward movement of the next stage should the application be rejected.

PROPOSED BY: Cllr. Abbie Furr

SECONDED BY: Cllr. Katie Sharpe

VOTE: Unanimously in favour

5. Neighbourhood Development Plan – Ratify Proposal

PROPOSAL: Parish Council to decide whether to continue with the development of the Pavenham NDP and allocate necessary funds.

PROPOSED: Cllr. Jon Abbott

SECONDED: Cllr. Abbie Furr

Vote: Unanimously in favour

- I. It was noted that there may be funding issues for the Parish Council as the process moves forward.
- II. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) will only be allocated when any future housing developing in complete.
- III. Andy Lockwood and Stevington Cllr. John Strutt will be supporting Pavenham NDP.
- IV. The Parish still has some protection from the Borough Local Plan 2030 and 2040 plan.
- V. The Borough has no 5-year land supply due to Government change in calculations.

6. Financial Update

Payment of Accounts to 30 June 2025 for Approval (Parish Council was not quorate at the previous meeting and unable to ratify the accounts at that time).

PROPOSED: Cllr. Jon Abbot

SECONDED: Cllr. David Smith

7. Date of next meeting

- 4th September – Parish Council Meeting 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting was closed by the Acting Chair at 7.53pm

Signed as a true reflection of the meeting:

Signed	
Dated	4 th September 2025.

Chair